
Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL/2023 / 074                            Dated    7.9.2023 

To 
The Director (P&IR), 
Coal India Ltd., 
Kolkata. 
 
Sub:  Expression of Thanks for accepting our suggestions and writing to CMPFO forstreamlining the process of 

Preparation of Revised PPO to pensioners retired before October 2022 
 
Dear Sir, 

 
We express our deep gratitude to you for your recent letter to CMPFO, on procedure for data collection for 
issuing revised PPO vide your letter no. CIL/D(P&R):005:10:101 dated 4-9-2023. 
 
Through this letter, you had upheld the views of AIACE in a letter to CMPFO vide letter no. 

AIACE/CENTRAL/2023 / 068 dated    26.8.2023, a copy of which was also endorsed to Chairman, CIL.  
 
You have wisely advised them to collect the required data at the time of submission of Life Certificate, in both 
ONLINE and OFFLINE mode as was suggested by AIACE. 
 
However, it is painful that subsidiaries of CIL are adopting an approach different than CIL and have started 
falling in line with the unwise decision of CMPFO. This fact is clearly proved by a recent letter issued by NCL, 
vide letter no. NCL/Sing/Karmik/2023/437 dated 6/09/2023/437 dated 6/09/2023, which is attached in 
Annexure-I. Prior to this BCCL and CCL have also issued similar letters. 
 
In view of these developments, it is requested that all the subsidiaries of CIL need to be advised to adopt 
uniformity in approach and must adhere to the decision taken by CIL to avoid confusion among the retiree 
pensioners. 
 
 
Thanking You, 
 
 

(P. K. SINGH RATHOR) 
Principal General Secretary 

 
 
CC-  

Coal Secretary, Govt of India, New Delhi 

All CMDs, Subsidiary companies 
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